
Wednesday, August 3, 2022
Doobie's Beer Joint - 3701 Durand Ave - Liquor Violation - Follow up investigation related to 22-29648. Traffic Investigators were looking into 
a car crash and had discovered the driver of the car responsible was 20 years old and had been at Doobie's prior to the crash. Bartenders were 
spoken to and video was recovered. Citations have been issued and investigation is on-going. Call Received 1:26 PM
 
 
UPDATE: An investigation has been concluded into the accident documented under 22-29648. During the crash investigation, it was discovered 
the operator at fault had been at Doobie's Beer Joint prior to the crash. It was also noted this operator was 20 years old and was believed to be 
under the influence of alcohol. While doing follow up into the incident, traffic investigators discovered a patron (the 20 year old operator) had 
entered the bar with another person. The two sat at the bar and the of-age female ordered drinks, which were put in front of her by the 
bartender. The 20 year old is then given half of the order by his friend who ordered them and consumes them. A couple more drinks are 
ordered and given to the friend, but partially consumed by the under age male. The two patrons leave the bar at some point with their drinks 
and then re-enter the bar about 15 minutes later. The 20 year old is seen stumbling inside the bar at one point before leaving the bar. He gets 
into his car and makes a wrong turn onto Durand Ave. into on coming traffic which ultimately leads to the crash. In speaking with the bartender 
who was working, she told traffic investigators she only served the female who was of age. She also said she was told by the female that she 
was waiting on another friend and was why she ordered multiple drinks. The bartender claimed to not see the under age male drink any of the 
drinks or shots. The following citations were given - Possession/Consumption by Underage Person, Sale to Underage Person, Operator's License 
to Serve, and Underage Person on Premises. Case is closed. 

22-032211

Department of Police
730 Center Street

Racine, WI 53404-1186
(262) 635-7700

MEMORANDUM

TO: Public Safety & Licensing Committee                              Date: September 08, 2022

FROM:  Sgt. Rob Ortiz, Police Liaison 

Subject: Calls to Licensed Premises from 8/3/2022 to 8/3/2022 (Meeting 9/12/2022)

Under Report No: n/a

In addition to the above reported incidents, there may be discussion regarding other recent incidents 
occurring in or around other licensed premises within the City of Racine or updates from previous 
reports, as reported by the police department.


